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	Comments


Tesla supports the recommendations made by the Reliability and Operations Subcommittee (ROS).  However, it is prudent to provide inverter original equipment manufacturers (“OEMs”) like Tesla two years after publication of the final version of IEEE’s Recommended Practice for Test and Verification Procedures for Inverter-based Resources Interconnecting with Bulk Power Systems (“IEEE 2800.2”) to comply with NOGRR 245.  This will ensure that OEMs have sufficient time to redesign and update products if necessary, and to certify their products to IEEE 2800 and NOGRR 245, while also supporting the continued growth of new Energy Storage Resources (ESRs) in ERCOT in the near-term.  Adoption of the standards before the publication of IEEE 2800.2 could lead to late changes in product requirements and additional redesigns, which would ultimately delay the deployment of new resources in ERCOT. 
Tesla’s battery energy storage system (“BESS”) is designed to the meet the NERC PRC-024 standard for Generator Frequency and Voltage Protective Relay Settings, and other global grid performance standards which requires ride-through capabilities up to 1.3pu root mean square (“RMS”) voltage.  The instantaneous voltage ride through up to 1.8pu is a new requirement that was introduced in IEEE 2800 standard.  Since IEEE 2800 applies at the Point of Interconnection (POI), Tesla has been waiting for the IEEE 2800.2 standard to be finalized to understand how the requirement should be tested/applied at the inverter terminal.  Tesla plans to comply with the ERCOT and IEEE 2800 requirements but will need to make product modifications to comply with the requirement, especially, if the requirement is directly applied at the inverter terminal as-is.

 

High voltage at the inverter terminal leads to excessive current being pushed in the inverters and can possibly damage the hardware.  Therefore, Tesla believes ERCOT should wait for testing requirements in IEEE 2800.2 to firm-up before imposing product level changes on inverter manufacturers, and provide manufacturers to understand the inverter level voltage profile.  Such changes require hardware redesign that can take up to 2 years to design, test, certify and implement. Assuming finalization of IEEE 2800.2 in 2024, Tesla would be able to implement and certify these changes and be ready to deploy new resources compliant with NOGRR 245 by mid-2026.  Tesla recommends only adopting NOGRR245 for prospective projects and not requiring existing projects to retrofit equipment.  A retrofit requirement would likely lead to significant costs, as well as service disruptions by taking down critical generation and storage resources for extended periods of time. 
 

Tesla would be happy to discuss ERCOT’s immediate concerns behind such request and discuss other possible solutions.  If the early adoption of IEEE-2800 high-voltage ride through (“HVRT”) requirement is driven by a need to block fast tripping of inverters based on instantaneous quantities, those concerns can be addressed by requiring RMS quantities-based tripping. 

ERCOT’s proposal to require IEEE 2800 implementation prior to the finalization of 2800.2 creates significant risk for OEMs, and proposals to have the requirements be effective immediately are unworkable and could have an unintended consequence of slowing down the growth of new energy storage resources in ERCOT.
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